
THE ELEVENTH HOUR WORKERS
PART 1

Brother Doru:
The peace of Christ, beloved brothers from all over the world, the 
little flock of the Lord Jesus Christ! We are here at the end of the 
Sabbath at the Madison Institute. We have done the evening worship 
and we have opened the Word of God for the new week that we are in. 
We are going to read some verses that have been interpreted in the 
past in another way, so to speak, and we are going to try to find 
better understanding. The first verse where the Word of God begins 
goes like this, "and whoever has left houses or brothers or sisters 
or father or mother or wife or children or lands for My name's sake 
will receive a hundredfold and inherit eternal life." Notice, this 
verse that the Lord has so often given us is present truth. The Lord 
is inviting in His vineyard, He is inviting people to become part of 
His true people, Philadelphia, and there are fathers and mothers and 
wives and lands that oppose this plan of God, this invitation of God. 
Those who understand and leave those who are hindrances and ignore 
them and follow the Lamb, these will be the elect. It says here, "but 
many who are first will be last and last first." The Lord gives us 
here a very controversial verse. Here the Lord Jesus is speaking to 
the Jews who have been the chosen church to carry the light and to 
receive, because the verse before says: "in the regeneration, when 
the Son of man sits on the throne of His glory, you who have followed 
Me will sit upon twelve thrones to judge the twelve tribes of Israel. 
Whoever has left houses or brothers or sisters or father or mother or 
wife or children or lands for My name's sake will receive a 
hundredfold and inherit eternal life." Let us note that in this 
context the last ones who will be first, the last ones who will be 
chosen are those who will leave houses and brothers and sisters and 
fathers and mothers and wives and lands. These are the last ones, the 
final generation that the Lord is calling out of Laodicea, the 
remnant that will come out of Laodicea as the disciples of the Lord 
Jesus Christ came out of apostate Judaism. These had to leave lands 
and houses and fathers and mothers and unbelieving wives or 
unbelieving husbands. All those who will have the courage to do this, 
the Lord says that they will receive a hundredfold in this world and 
inherit eternal life. But many first will be last and last first and 
let us now understand this verse that has not been understood until 
now. Although the Bible moves on to another chapter, chapter 20 of 
Matthew, we remind you that the division into chapters has not been 
inspired and neither the enumeration of the verses; this has been 
added later. The Lord Jesus Christ Himself continues speaking at the 
same time that He spoke the first words, after saying "but many who 
are first will be last and the last first", He continues saying the 
following so that the disciples would understand who are the first 
and who are the last because apparently we have to desire to be the 
last, as the Lord Jesus Christ says: "for the kingdom of heaven is 



like unto a certain householder, who went out early in the morning to 
hire laborers into his vineyard", and we know the story, having hired 
laborers, he went out about the third hour and went out at every 
third hour, at every watch, he went out and hired others and others. 
"And went out about the eleventh hour" - the eleventh hour is not 
before midnight as many think of it. They think in Babylonian 
language, while the Lord Jesus Christ spoke in Biblical language. 
"Twelve hours has the day" He said, to work, the period of daylight. 
Daylight lasted in total 12 hours; it refers only when there is light 
and the eleventh hour is the last hour of light. It goes on to say, 
"and going out about the eleventh hour he found others standing idle 
and said to them 'why are you standing here idle all day?' They say 
to him 'because no one has hired us'. He said to them 'go ye also 
into the vineyard and ye shall receive what is right!'" Here we all 
recognize ourselves, all of us who have been called in these last 
moments of history, because the day represents the history of 
redemption, let's say, of the human race and it can also represent 
the last time, the Day of Atonement that began with the first workers 
who became Laodicea, the mother church, just as it used to be Judaism 
with whom the Lord Jesus Christ was speaking in those moments. It 
says "many who are first will be last", that is, the Jews who have 
been called first, Judaism, will be lost, they will be the last, and 
we will see at the end of this chapter that last means not that the 
last will enter the kingdom of God, but that they will be lost.

And the first shall be those whom the Lord Jesus appointed when He 
came, and the remnant that awoke from Laodicea, the remnant that 
awoke from that Judaism, plus the others who have been called from 
among the Gentiles with whom the Lord formed the true Christian 
church that received the Holy Spirit. We continue reading in Matthew 
chapter 20, verse eight thus: "And when evening came, the lord of the 
vineyard said to his steward, 'Call the laborers and pay them their 
wages, beginning from the last to the first.'" Why does the pay begin 
from the last to the first? Who are the last in this context? Because 
here, depending on where we read, last can mean lost or last can mean 
saved, depending on where we read. We have shown that first of all 
when He said this, that the first shall be last, in the first part 
before the comma, the first part of the sentence, the last are the 
lost, but if we follow, "and the last shall be first", in this 
context the last are the saved. Those who have been called last 
depict the disciples who had done nothing up to that time to 
enlighten others with the gospel, they were fishermen, but they were 
called by the Lord Jesus Christ. They accepted, fulfilled their 
discipleship and became workers also for the salvation of souls; they 
were the saved. They have left houses and fathers and mothers and 
brothers and sisters and wives and children and lands. It is not easy 
to be a laborer in the vineyard of the Lord; to become a laborer one 
must leave brothers, sisters, parents, houses, lands, wives; all 
those who oppose us must be left behind. When the Lord invites us, 



the enemy will raise many to oppose us, to oppose God's invitation 
and the Lord today is doing what he did 2000 years ago, he is crying 
out from the streets, from outside, from the mountains. "Wisdom cries 
out in the marketplaces" He says, and He is crying out for the last 
laborers, the eleventh hour laborers; He is inviting the laborers to 
enter His vineyard and occupy their positions. Some must leave 
apostate Judaism, that is, apostate Laodicea, and others must come 
from outside to take the crowns of the Adventists who do not want to 
work, who are in the marketplace without work. Here there are some 
bad workers who apparently do work, apparently do evangelistic 
campaigns. Laodicea makes large campaigns; apparently they are 
working for the salvation of souls, but they do not work on their 
characters, while many Adventists, the majority of those who have the 
name of Adventist, do not enter here in the first categories of 
workers because the workers are only the five foolish virgins. These 
are the workers here, the first workers called, the five foolish 
virgins - those who came in with sincerity, but did not develop their 
character, did not purify their characters, only worked with the 
worldly methods of Laodicea so that they could live in the cities and 
enjoy life and they did a work, apparently, but the majority of 
Adventists are not Adventists in the eyes of God. Most of the 
Adventists who are on the church books do not appear here, they are 
among those who are out of work in the marketplace. The Lord says 
next: "And when evening came, the lord of the vineyard said to his 
steward, 'Call the laborers and pay them their wages beginning from 
the last to the first!'" First of all, we have to think, which last 
ones, the last saved or the last lost? The wages, from which ones 
does it begin when the Lord Jesus Christ comes? Who are the first to 
receive the wages? "Beginning with the last unto the first" - in this 
context the saved receive their wages first because the last receive 
their wages when? After 1000 years they receive their wages, but at 
Christ's second coming, who will receive their wages? The saved, they 
will receive eternal life and the wicked will receive eternal death 
just after the thousand years. "When those who had gone came" - then 
after the Lord said, "begin with the last even to the first," then 
the last came: "and when those who had gone came about the eleventh 
hour they received each one a penny, and when the first came they 
thought they should receive more, but they also received each one a 
penny, and when they received it they murmured against the 
householder saying 'these last have worked only one hour and you have 
made them equal to us who have borne the burden and the heat of the 
day.'" That is, they did not like the work, this work has been hard, 
they have felt it hard and have worked hard, they said. The wages 
were eternal life, but they did not receive eternal life because 
Judas did what? What did Judas do with the money? He threw it away. 
"But he answered and said to one of them, 'Friend,'" and notice that 
here he uses the same words that he used with Judas, the Lord said to 
Judas 'friend' when he came to kiss him. "'Friend, I do you no wrong, 
did you not agree with me for a penny? Take what is yours and go, but 



I want to give this last one as well as you; is it not lawful for me 
to do with mine own what I will, or is your eye evil, because I am 
good?'" Let us note that the Lord has a judgment, a last judgment 
before the end. Before eternal life, it is possible that Laodicea 
will be tested, Laodicea will be tested in generosity because just 
today we have had again the text where it says that by liberality 
they will be saved at this time. By liberality or kindness or by 
their generosity the people of God will be saved at this time. Those 
who will give a cup of water to the workers, to the true ones, to 
those who preach and announce what is coming, these will not lose 
their reward. Those who will sell their houses, their lands, and 
place them at the feet of the apostles, will not lose their reward. 
Those who will do as Joseph of Arimathea and Nicodemus did in using 
all their wealth to help the poor little true and living church - 
Philadelphia - will not lose their reward. There is a probation 
regarding generosity or lack of love of money, because it says that 
the love of money is the root of all evil. There is a probation as 
there was with Judas and all those who were lost. All the prophets 
who fell from the office of prophet were lovers of money. The tribe 
that will be lost among all the tribes - the Danites - were lovers of 
money and all those who will be lost from Laodicea will be lovers of 
pleasures and money. 

Sister Christina:
Yes, also remember that the Danites, apart from loving money and 
having great gifts as artisans, they also had a bad judgment and we 
see here in this verse. The Lord says "Is it not lawful for me to do 
with mine own what I will or is thine eye evil because I am good?" 
With the goodness of the heart the soul is also purified. Instead of 
saying "these last ones have labored but one hour and you have made 
them equal to us and we have borne the burden of the heat of the 
day", instead of having complained and murmured, if they would have 
cried out "for His mercy endures forever" as the psalm says, then 
their hearts would have been good and they would have had a good 
judgment and just balance because we should rejoice as heaven 
rejoices for every repentant soul.

Brother Doru:
So here we have a sifting that the householder is doing among these 
laborers who are called during this end time or during Adventism. The 
Lord is still calling laborers in his vineyard. The majority who 
enter, because it says "many called and few chosen", among the many 
called there are many who are not even Adventists, even though they 
are baptized, because they enter only for the fish and for the 
loaves, they enter with interest. There is another class who enter 
sincere, says Ellen White, but they remain spiritual dwarfs and do 
not develop their characters, although they become pastors or leaders 
or evangelists or do works, but they do not develop their characters 
- these are the five foolish virgins. The last class which is the 



smallest are the elect, which are the five wise virgins plus the 
bride - these are the ones who will be saved. Let's see what the Lord 
says now, after saying "Is it not lawful for me to do with mine own 
what I will, or is your eye evil?" First of all, we see that the Lord 
is stating the character of the first workers, those who complained. 
He said, "your eye is evil," and what does the eye represent? The eye 
represents the character because it represents the mind. "Or is your 
eye evil, because I am good?" So the first workers were declared 
evil. Apparently, here they receive a reward, but they don't want 
that reward and they don't want that wage, they are not happy with 
this wage. Look now at the words of the Lord Jesus Christ, because 
now He is explaining what He said at the beginning. Here we have to 
ignore where it says chapter 20, here it is all together, the 
previous verses plus all up to here have been said at the same time 
by the Lord Jesus Christ. It says, "thus (i.e., in this way) the 
first shall be last and the last first, for many are called but few 
chosen." Twice he is clarifying it because the Lord wants this to be 
understood because many think that by saying "many first shall be 
last and the last first" means all those who will enter the kingdom 
of God, all those who will receive eternal life and it is not so. 
Look at what it says in verse 16 again! "Thus" - in this way, that 
is, with some complaining and being declared wicked and with others, 
the eleventh hour workers, being glad because they have already left 
houses and brothers and mothers and fathers and wives and children 
and lands. They have made a sacrifice by accepting to follow Christ 
in these last moments of history and to give an unpopular message, a 
message that puts them in a situation that was that of all the 
prophets, to be stoned, accused with words, killed with words. Verse 
16 says: "so the first shall be last". Thus Laodicea will become last 
and the last first, and now, because it may still be possible that it 
was not fully understood, the Lord adds: "for many are called, but 
few are chosen". Notice that the first workers, those of all the 
watches before the eleventh hour, are those who are here declared to 
be the many. The many called are called to obtain a place in the 
kingdom of God and to obtain a place in the kingdom of God one must 
do what Christ did, give his life for his brethren. This he must do. 
And by doing that he will obtain the character of Christ and he will 
save souls and he will stand before Christ when He comes with His 
flock. We all have to present ourselves with our flock of souls that 
we have influenced for salvation. It says here, "for many are 
called", that is, if one becomes an Adventist and if he works and if 
he does evangelistic campaigns or becomes a pastor and preaches, it 
is simply a calling, he is one who has been called; "but few chosen" 
ends the Lord Jesus Christ. The chosen ones are those who, if you 
remember the parable of the wedding when He enters and checks the 
guests, that is where they are chosen, there, after the shaking 
process where the Lord measures with the reed that is His character, 
He measures our characters to see if we have shown His generosity, 
His charity, the sacrifice that He made, if we did it for our fellow 



men. If He will not be reflected in us, we will not be among the 
chosen few, but among the many called or among the many first who 
will be last. So in this context, we are now the last ones called by 
the Lord to be able to give the last loud cry to this world and also 
to awaken Laodicea still, because there is still time, there is still 
a little more time; the Lord has given invitations to very many from 
Laodicea. As the Lord Jesus Christ spoke first to His people, coming 
to the lost sheep of the house of Israel, our duty now is to 
Laodicea. We who have already been called, have already been chosen, 
have sacrificed to enter into the vineyard of the Lord, because we 
have to enter by a covenant with sacrifice (Psalm 50:5), those who 
enter by sacrifice, those who sacrifice for the poor church of God to 
help it, these are noted by the Lord in His book in a special way; 
these are the ones who will be saved and we have to invite others and 
all those who accept the invitation to go out to the mountains and to 
go out and be part of this Philadelphia people, the people of those 
who love each other with the love of Jesus and who sacrifice all 
their material goods, as Ellen White says, which is the correct 
explanation of Psalm 50:5 - the sacrifice of material goods to help 
the message and the church, the brethren - will be the last ones who 
will be first in the eyes of God. The last ones who are called, even 
if we work very little, a few years, a few months, it doesn't matter, 
but if we enter through the door that is Jesus Christ, through His 
character, if we enter by sacrifice into His vineyard and do His work 
that He has done, we will be counted as any worker who has worked all 
of His vineyard and we will receive eternal life. I would like to 
suggest something here about the penny which is the wages, in light 
of Jeremiah chapter 45, verse 4. Here He is speaking to Baruch, who 
was Jeremiah's assistant, Jeremiah's scribe in the school of the 
prophets, saying "thus shalt thou say unto him, thus saith the LORD, 
'Behold, I will destroy that which I have built'". In our context He 
is destroying Laodicea - "that which I built." And it goes on, "and I 
pluck up that which I planted and all this land." We are almost at 
the beginning of the pains of childbirth, let's say, at the beginning 
of the time of tribulation, of the little time of tribulation, and 
the trumpets are about to begin, which are great destructions that 
will fall upon this earth, for years, for years, while there is still 
time of grace. It says that the Lord destroys what He built and 
uproots what He planted, this whole earth, and in this context, look 
at what God offers to the workers in His vineyard! Look at the only 
reward that God offers to those who want to be saved! And He says 
thusto Baruch: "And you seek great things for yourself? Seek them 
not, for behold, I will bring evil upon all flesh, says the LORD, and 
I will give you your life for a spoil in all places whither you go". 
Baruch here represents the 144,000. He is promised only that he will 
be kept alive, he is not to seek neither food, nor clothing, nor 
money, nor anything, nor comfort, nor houses, he is not to seek these 
things. In a time when the third world war begins, when there is war 
among the nations and death, mortality everywhere, we cannot ask God 



for comfort. The Lord will offer us the most precious thing that all 
the flesh there in the valleys desires, which is protection, 
protection from death. And here He says: "to you I will give your 
life for a spoil wherever you go". We are promised that He will keep 
us alive everywhere He will send us to carry the Word. This will be 
the portion of the 144,000, this will be the wages. This penny that 
the Lord will give here is the right to Jehovah's protection, because 
there are more places in the Bible where the Lord makes reference 
that it is a struggle to get the right to be protected when 
destruction comes. He says elsewhere, "that ye may be worthy to be 
kept", to be protected when the tribulation comes. There are more 
parts where the Lord says it is practically a struggle to get that, 
to get God's protection, Psalm 91. It is a struggle to get that 
character, because only those who will get this character, the full 
character of Jesus Christ, only the 144,000, will be the ones who 
will be left alive because they have obtained that precious penny 
that the others have despised - the protection in time of trouble. So 
the first will be last and the last first, for many are called, but 
few are chosen to be protected until the coming of Jesus Christ and 
to see His return alive. May the Lord find 144,000 eleventh hour 
workers! The other texts that testify to this interpretation are 
found in Luke 21:36: "Watch you therefore, praying always, that you 
may be made worthy to escape all these things that are to come, and 
to stand before the Son of man". From here we understand that it is a 
dignity reserved by God only to some, that of being considered 
worthy. This means that before the universe, before the supreme court 
of God, the court of the universe, we have to be considered worthy to 
be kept alive in the tribulation of the nations that will come in the 
destruction of this world. It is a huge dignity, that little penny 
that was offered. It is also found in first Thessalonians 5:23, where 
it says: "and the very God of peace sanctify you wholly". Notice that 
the word "wholly" represents the 144,000. And it goes on to say "and 
may your whole spirit and soul and body be preserved blameless unto 
the coming of our Lord, Jesus Christ". Notice that the Lord will keep 
untouched, so to speak, our body, soul, and spirit. The 144,000 will 
be a fulfillment or an antitype of Daniel in the lion's den and 
Daniel's friends in the furnace who have gone out untouched also. 
They have not died because they have had
 the full character; they have kept the health reform and they have 
been prophets and they have struggled to keep themselves pure and 
holy in the midst of that prison, that kingdom. There are many more 
verses if we do a search. Let us write down all these verses, beloved 
brothers, because they are promises for us, for the last generation; 
they are promises that help us to advance in a way that is the most 
difficult way of all the ways so far; it is much more difficult to 
live for Christ than to die for Christ. The martyrs who will die will 
not be the most tested in this salvation experience, but the 144,000 
will be those who have sacrificed the most for the Lord Jesus Christ. 
They have made sacrifice after sacrifice; they have begun with the 



covenant by sacrifice and have walked in a path of sacrifice, 
offering themselves as priests, as instruments to give the message of 
the Lord and lead all to Christ Jesus, lead all who are to be saved 
to Christ Jesus. 

Sister Christina:
Also in Revelation chapter 5, verse 2 it says: "and I saw a strong 
angel preaching with a loud voice, 'who is worthy to open the book 
and to loose its seals?'" And it gives an explanation further on and 
in verse 9 it says, "and they sang a new song saying 'worthy are you 
to take the book and to open its seals for you were slain and have 
redeemed us to God by your blood from every tribe and tongue and 
people and nation and have made us to our God kings and priests and 
we shall reign on the earth.'" '" And it gives an explanation further 
on and in verse 9 it says, "and they sang a new song saying 'worthy 
are you to take the book and to open its seals for you were slain and 
have redeemed us to God by your blood from every tribe and tongue and 
people and nation and have made us to our God kings and priests and 
we shall reign on the earth.'" We know from our sister Ellen White 
that every child of the Lord who will be saved, and especially the 
144,000, will be martyrs in life; they will be crucified as was the 
Lord Jesus Christ, though they will not see death and they are the 
only worthy ones, it says here, who will be able to untie the book or 
preach the truth with the Holy Ghost.

Brother Doru:
May the Eternal keep Israel and may the Eternal find 144,000 from all 
the tribes of Israel to gather them into His vineyard, into His final 
work. This is the process we are living now, the Lord is looking for 
workers for His final work, to give the loud cry to this world. The 
workers of the eleventh hour are those who, with much sacrifice, 
sacrificing houses, brothers, sisters, fathers, mothers, wives, 
children, lands, accept the invitation to do God's work and obtain 
His character in this way. May the Lord make this number be completed 
as soon as possible, because at the moment this number is completed, 
it is said in the heavens "it is finished, this work is finished" and 
the little time of tribulation will be unleashed. The enemy will be 
allowed to bring the destructions that he wants to bring, the seven 
trumpets, and the last week of the history of this world will begin. 
May the Lord keep us, protect us, help us to choose the good part 
that Mary chose, which will not be taken away from us, and may we be 
content as Baruch was advised to be content with the spoil that is to 
be kept alive. May this be our spoil and may this be the desire of 
each one, that we be kept alive and with intact character, body, 
soul, spirit in all that is to come upon this planet. The peace and 
protection of the Lord be with all the little Philadelphia flock in 
this world!


